
 

 

        

 

 

 

 

We held a fabulous family event on 22nd September where we launched Walktober.  We had 

parents, grandparents, aunts, uncles and friends join us for a whole school Daily Mile, as well 

as Basil the Bird, Hampshire’s mascot joining us to cheer on Team Hordle during our three laps 

of the school field. Michele, from Hampshire County Council also joined us presented the 

school with our Modeshift STARS Bronze Award. Modeshift STARS is a national schools awards 

scheme, established to recognise schools that have demonstrated excellence in supporting 

cycling, walking and other forms of sustainable travel.  Well done to everyone who took part. 

 

  

 

We held our BE BRIGHT BE SEEN non-uniform day on 2nd November to raise 

awareness of the nights drawing in, and the weather getting duller and 

pedestrians and cyclists becoming more vulnerable, on their way to school or out 

at the weekends.  The event highlighted to everyone, adults and children, the 

importance of using reflective and fluorescent clothing and gadgets in a fun and 

innovative way to make themselves much more visible to drivers and therefore 

safer on the road. 
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Working Together To Keep Our Community Safe 

Circulated to School & Nursery Parents/Carers, School Governors, School 

Staff, Neighbours, Hordle Parish Council (HPC), Hampshire County Council 

(HCC), Hampshire Police & NFDC 

 

Website update 

The School website has its own School Travel Plan page.  Packed full of useful information, advice and links to other 

useful sites, it can be found on the Community Tab or by clicking this link: 

http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/community/school-travel-plan/ 

 

http://hordle.hants.sch.uk/community/school-travel-plan/


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Junior Road Safety Officers Recruited 

Following a recent whole school assembly, 

the current JRSO Team did a sterling job of 

asking for new volunteers to join their team.  

The response was overwhelming and the 

new team will be announced after half term.  

They will receive full training and then help 

deliver the safety initiatives planned for the 

spring and summer – watch this space for 

details! 

Your School Travel Plan Team are: 

David Ironside, Susan Whitcher & Chris Halling – 

Hordle Parish Council 

Kirstie Green & Michele Spelman – Hampshire 

County Council 

PCSO Stuart Readhead – Hampshire Police 

Ken Lane – School Crossing Patrol Officer 

Shelia Slattery – Hordle CofE School 

Gill Ewing- Teaching staff 

Sarah Pitt – Governing Body 

Zoe George – Parent 

Pauline Savill - Grandhordle 

 

 

Parking on Zig Zag lines 

Unfortunately, there are still a few 

parents parking on the yellow zig zags in 

front of the school, despite the large 

banners in front of them.  We would like 

to remind these select few that not only is 

this inconsiderate and selfish but it is also 

very dangerous for everyone else’s 

children.  If you see anyone pulled up on 

the zig zags (even with their hazard lights 

flashing!) you can take a photograph and 

email it to: 

stphordleprimary@gmail.com 

After being photographed 3 times the car 

details will be reported to the Police for 

further action.  Sadly, the details of  

several cars have already been forwarded 

to the Police. 
On a more positive note, we would like to 

thank the vast majority of parents and 

carers who were considerate during the 

recent roadworks outside the school.  It 

just shows that most of us do care about 

the community we live in and all of our 

children. 

 

 

 

Working Together To Help Keep You Safe  

School Office Telephone Number 01425 611  657  

Poor Parking E mail: stphordleprimary@gmail.com  
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